
Canine  cancer  research  may
improve human treatments
By Laurie McGinley, Washington Post

PHILADELPHIA  —  Flyer,  a  70-pound  golden  retriever,  lies
patiently  on  her  left  side  on  an  examination  table  as
technicians scurry around, placing little sandbags on her legs
and neck to keep her still. She’s getting chest X-rays to
answer a critical question: Has a deadly bone cancer spread to
her lungs?

When the session is over, Martha MaloneyHuss, a veterinarian
at the University of Pennsylvania’s Ryan Veterinary Hospital,
glances at the images. “I don’t see anything hugely obvious,”
she says, “but we’ll see what the radiologist says.” Oblivious
to the good news, Flyer hops down the hall on three legs,
eager to find her owner.

After the 8-year-old retriever began limping last year, she
was diagnosed with osteosarcoma, a painful, aggressive cancer
that often strikes Great Danes, Irish wolfhounds and other
large breeds. At Penn Vet, she got the standard treatment: One
of  her  left  legs  was  amputated,  and  she  underwent
chemotherapy.

Flyer  is  part  of  a  burgeoning  field  called  “comparative
oncology.” It focuses on finding new ways to treat cancer in
pets,  mostly  dogs,  in  an  effort  to  develop  innovative
treatments  for  people  and  animals.
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